
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

7 November 2024 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to inform you that I will convene an informal plenary meeting of the 

General Assembly to hear a briefing from Assistant Secretary-General Robert Piper, Special 

Adviser of the Secretary-General on Solutions to Internal Displacement on Wednesday, 4 
December 2024 at 3 p.m. in Conference Room 2, United Nations Headquarters, New York. 

Assistant Secretary-General Piper will brief Member States on the implementation of the 

Secretary-General’s Action Agenda on Internal Displacement and future arrangements to address 

solutions to internal displacement following the end of his mandate on 31 December 2024. 

There will be no pre-established list of speakers. The informal meeting will have 
interpretation in all official languages and will be webcast live on UN WebTV. 

For any additional information, your office may contact Ms. Sim Mellouh 

(sim.mellouh@un.org) and Mr. Aron Miszlivetz (aron.miszlivetz@un.org) at my Office. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Philemon Yang 
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